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Message from Monsignor René Mathieu: 
(1) As the pastor of the parish, I am especially concerned about the safety 
of our children on our property and during parish functions. To that 
end, I have asked the parish staff to add viewing windows to the doors of 
the confessionals at Most Holy Trinity and St. Joseph, and to the doors that 
divide the St. Philip Church proper from the area leading to the restrooms 

and the church hall. At Most Holy Trinity, St. Philip and St. Joseph, I strongly urge 
parents to accompany their children when they need to use the rest rooms. At those loca-
tions, toilets are somewhat out of the way (particularly at Most Holy Trinity), and that 
concerns me. (2) Gifts and contributions for Toys for Tots and our giving trees are due 
this weekend. I thank everyone for helping make Christmas brighter for many neighbors.  
(3) About 40 children received the Sacrament of Reconciliation for the first time this 
Friday and Saturday. It is now time for other youth and grown-ups to follow their 
example. The Light Is On For You – All Maine parishes/clusters are scheduling special 
times for the Sacrament of Penance/Reconciliation/Confession during this 3rd Week of 
Advent. In Good Shepherd Parish, the schedule is as follows (6:00-7:00 pm & longer if 
necessary): Monday the 17th at St. Joseph; Tuesday the 18th at St. Philip; Wednesday the 
19th at St. Margaret; Thursday the 20th at Most Holy Trinity. (4) Some 60 parishioners 
participated in the weekly reflection led by Bill Martel exploring the answer to the ques-
tion raised by Jesus, Who Do You Say That I Am? The six-week-long program ended 
on November 26, but I am happy to hear that Bill already has another project in mind! 
(5) Our final celebration of Advent Vespers 2018 will be at Most Holy Trinity Church 
next Sunday afternoon, beginning at 4:00 pm. (6) The schedule of Christmas Masses is 
listed in this bulletin. The vast majority of parishioners and visitors usually attend the 
4:00 pm / 4:30 pm Masses, so if you prefer less crowded circumstances, you may want to 
attend at other times. Again this year, the 4:00 pm Christmas Eve Mass at St. Joseph 
will include large screen remote video of the Mass for any overflow crowd downstairs in 
the church hall – about 900 total participated last year, I believe. Rather than having 
large crowds standing out back (which is an uncomfortable situation with related safety 
issues), people will be comfortable in the hall with a printed program, a music leader, 
ushers and seating; Eucharistic ministers will distribute Holy Communion at the appro-
priate time. The choir loft will be open but only for as many who can be comfortably 
and safely seated there. Thankfully, Fr. Ron Labarre, Fr. David Schlaver and Fr. Joseph 
Manship are helping with our extended Christmas Mass schedule. (7) You may recall 
that a special collection was taken up on the weekend of October 13-14 to provide aid 
and support to victims recovering from Hurricane Florence, the earthquake and tsunami 
in Indonesia, and other natural disasters that could occur this year, including the wildfire 
in California. I am happy (and positively astounded) to inform you that Maine Catholics 
donated a total of $81,000 for this purpose. For your information, aid is generally dis-
tributed in the USA by Catholic Charities USA and outside the country by Catholic 
Relief Services. Anyone wishing specifically to assist those suffering from the fires in 
California can visit CatholicCharitiesUSA.org or mail a check with “Wildfire Relief” 
on the memo line to Catholic Charities USA, 2050 Ballenger Avenue, Suite #400, 
Alexandria, VA 22314. (8) A possible “Joy in Action” for this week based on Pope 
Francis’ apostolic exhortation on the joy of the family, Amorus Laetitia: Seek healing 
for a broken family relationship through the sacrament of reconciliation. The Light is On 
this week in parishes across the diocese, with additional opportunities to receive the 
sacrament: www.portlanddiocese.org/lightison. (9) Thank You of the Week: To the 
mother & daughter team who donated the material and then crafted two rose-colored 
vestments; their gifts will insure that we have enough vestments of this color, giving the 
priest the option of using them at all four of our churches on the two specified weekends 
(3rd Sunday Advent; 4th Sunday Lent). Store-bought is nice, but handmade by 
parishioners is precious! Thank you! 
 

Msgr. Arthur Tonne -- JOKES PRIESTS CAN TELL: 
There is a story of actress Ethel Barrymore which goes something like this. 
Ethel, who was no longer a young woman, was giving a party on her birthday. One of 
those invited asked, “Will there be a birthday cake?” 
“Of course.” “And candles?” 
“My dear,” replied Ethel, “this is to be a birthday party, not a torch light procession.” 
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wŜǾΦ aǎƎǊΦ wŜƴŞ ¢Φ aŀǘƘƛŜǳΣ tŀǎǘƻǊ          wŜǾΦ .ǊŀŘ aƻǊƛƴΣ tŀǊƻŎƘƛŀƭ ±ƛŎŀǊ          wŜǾΦ 5ƻƳƛƴƛŎ ¢ǳƳǳǎƛƛƳŜΣ !WΣ tŀǊƻŎƘƛŀƭ ±ƛŎŀǊ 
5ŜŀŎƻƴ wƻōŜǊǘ tŀǊŜƴǘŜŀǳ 5ŜŀŎƻƴ YŜǾƛƴ WŀŎǉǳŜǎ 5ŜŀŎƻƴ wƛŎƪ Iǳƻǘ 

Confessions on Saturdays (or by appointment): 
3:00 pm at Most Holy Trinity, St. Joseph and St. Margaret  ;  3:30 pm at St. Philip 

The Presence Radio Network is 
106.7 FM in Greater Portland, 
www.thepresenceradio.org, on the 
app, or dial 605-475-8037 and listen 
on phones with unlimited minutes. 

Apostolate of Prayer for Priests - Dec. ó18 
 

16. Bishop Joseph J. Gerry OSB 
17. Rev. Robert Levens SJ, Rev. Edward Clifford 
18. Rev. Robert Paskey SJ, Rev. Hilary Cameron 
19. Rev. C. James Martel, 
      Rev. Aurelijus Gricius OFM 
20. Rev. Harold Moreshead, Rev. John d’Anjou SJ 
21. Rev. Msgr. J. Joseph Ford, Rev. Donald Jacques 
22. Rev. Richard MacDonough SS, 
      Rev. Francis Morin 
 

Let us also pray for our Deacons & Seminarians. 

Vocations: “All were questioning in their hearts.” 
Are you considering a vocation as a priest, deacon, 

or in the consecrated life? 
Contact Fr. Seamus Griesbach: 207-773-6471; 
email: seamus.griesbach@portlanddiocese.org; 

Website: www.portlanddiocese/vocations; 
Facebook: VocationsME. 

 
 

Intercessions: For men and women called by the Lord 
to be messengers of salvations as priests, deacons and 
in the consecrated life, that Christôs peace will guard 
their hearts and minds as they proclaim the good news 

of salvation, we pray to the Lord. 

Cemeteries of Good Shepherd Parish: 
St. Joseph / St. Mary 

Office hours are typically Mon-Fri, 8 am - 4 pm. 
Note: Drop ins are welcome; however, it is best to 
make an appointment because the Family Service 

Advisor is back and forth to the Cemeteries, and 
may not be in the office at the time of your arrival. 

Contact Jack Wholey: 282-0747 (or 430-4832) / 
jack.wholey@portlanddiocese.org. 
Thank you for your understanding. 

Fiat: a Womenôs Discernment Group: 
for high school students, college students & beyond 
who want to know more about Religious Sisters and 

may be questioning this vocation for themselves. 
All meetings are on the 2nd & 4th Friday of 

each month, 6:00–8:00 pm at St. Joseph 
Convent, 409 Pool St., Biddeford. 

 

Next meetings: Dec. 28  &  Jan. 11. FMI: 
fiatmaine@gmail.com ; Instagram: @fiatmaine 

~The Light Is On For You~ 
Dec. 17 ï 20, 6:00-7:00 pm 

 

In addition to typical Saturdays, 
the Sacrament of Penance 
is being offered in our parish 
on the following dates: 

 

 

* Monday, Dec. 17th at St. Joseph 
 

* Tuesday, Dec. 18th at St. Philip 
 

* Wednesday, Dec. 19th at St. Margaret 
* Thursday, Dec. 20th at Most Holy Trinity 

http://www.portlanddiocese.org/lightison
http://www.thepresenceradio.org
mailto:jack.wholey@portlanddiocese.org
mailto:fiatmaine@gmail.com


Saturday, December 15 
   4:00 pm  St. Joseph: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Normand Gendron (6th Ann.) / Germaine Murphy (Ann.) 
   4:00 pm  Most Holy Trinity: (Msgr. René Mathieu) 
                  Yvette Hebert / Jeannette Bolduc (22nd Ann.) 
   4:00 pm  St. Margaret: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  David Putnam / Favor granted by Fr. Zenon 
   4:30 pm  St. Philip: (Fr. Bob Pecoraro) 
                  Dec members of the Morissette Family / Anita Underwood 
Sunday, December 16, Third Sunday of Advent 
   8:00 am  St. Joseph: (Fr. Joseph Manship) 
                  Elaine Crepeau / Laura Carrier 
   8:30 am  St. Margaret: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Annette Addorio 
   8:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Msgr. René Mathieu) 
                  Albert Coulombe / Irene Madore 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Laura McKenney / William R. Johnston (8th Ann.) 
 10:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Msgr. René Mathieu) 
                  Robert Guay (3rd Ann.) / 
                  For All People in Good Shepherd Parish 
 10:30 am  St. Margaret: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Marjorie Bisson (40th Ann.) / Chip Beauchaine 
 11:00 am  St. Joseph: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Leon Labonte / Pauline Cloutier 

Monday, December 17 
   9:00 am  Most Holy Trinity: Timothy Loughlin (20th Ann.) / 
                  Flore Provencher 
Tuesday, December 18 
   9:00 am  Most Holy Trinity: Ozea & Lydia Houde / Richard Cook 
Wednesday, December 19 
   8:30 am  St. James School: Donald Auger (14th Ann.) / 
                  Normand Auger (11th Ann.) 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: In thanksgiving to the Sacred Heart 
Thursday, December 20 
   8:00 am  St. Margaret: Raymond Auger (3rd Ann.) / 
                  St. Anthony for favor obtained 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: Fred D. Carey 
Friday, December 21 
   9:00 am  Most Holy Trinity: Lorraine Stewart / Gus Gagne 
Saturday, December 22 
   4:00 pm  St. Joseph: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Geraldine Marchand / Irene D. Madore (1st Ann.) 
   4:00 pm  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. Joseph Manship) 
                  Roger & Carmen Cote / Bernadette Valliere 
   4:00 pm  St. Margaret: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  David Collins / For a favor from the Blessed Virgin Mary 
   4:30 pm  St. Philip: (Msgr. René Mathieu)    Ernest Levesque 
Sunday, December 23, Fourth Sunday of Advent 
   8:00 am  St. Joseph: (Msgr. René Mathieu) 
                  Normand Parenteau (40th Ann.) / Mary Mattimore Elwell 
   8:30 am  St. Margaret: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Bob Raymond 
   8:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Fr. David Schlaver) 
                  Jean & Eva Martel 
   9:00 am  St. Philip: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Herbert Dale / Al Palmer 
 10:30 am  Most Holy Trinity: (Msgr. René Mathieu) 
                  St. Jude for favor granted / 
                  For All People in Good Shepherd Parish 
 10:30 am  St. Margaret: (Fr. Brad Morin) 
                  Mary Faith Bertrand 
 11:00 am  St. Joseph: (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
                  Pauline Cloutier / Robert Croteau 

PARISH LITURGIES  
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We try to list the name of the priest who will cele-
brate every scheduled weekend Mass. However, 
this schedule may be changed without notice. 

Donations to food pantries at all our churches: 
This week: Hamburger Helper & Taco Meal Box 

 

The Sanctuary Lamp at St. Philip Church 
is burning this week: For a special intention 

 

"!04)3- 02%0!2!4)/.ȡ Sessions are bi-monthly: 6-8 pm 
at MHT. Next ones: Tuesdays, Jan. 8 & 15  AND  Mar. 5 & 12 

 

Baptisms are scheduled after the preparation process is 
completed by the parents. FMI contact: Donna Caron at 

282-4812x113; Donna.Caron@portlanddiocese.org. 

Joseph Raymond Tremblay (born 1928) * Rita Roy (born 1924) 
Rodolphe “Rudy” Nadeau (born 1931) * Alton Palmer (born 1936) 

Claudette Cloutier (born 1951) * Lucille Gagnon (born 1928) 
 

May their souls and the souls of all the faithful 
departed through the mercy of God rest in peace. 

ADVENT VESPERS: will take place on 
Sunday afternoons during December at 4:00 pm. 
Parishioners will join together in prayer, reflection 
and sacred music as we wait in joyful hope for the 
coming of the Lord. Please join us at Most Holy Trinity Church on: 

Dec. 16th & 23rd. (Please note: Incense will be used.) 

Advent Lectio Divina: Join us on Tuesdays during the Advent 
Season using the Sunday Gospels in Praying Scripture, Lectio 

Divina, facilitated by Adele Millette. Adele has offered retreats, 
days of prayer, and spiritual direction for the past 30 years. 

She has a B.S. in Education, 3 years at 
St. Thomas Seminary Deaconate program, and 2 years 

of Clinical Pastoral Education. Lectio Divina is our 
traditional way of cultivating friendship with Christ. 

 

The last date is Dec. 18, 1:30-3 pm, at Most Holy Trinity 
in the Conference Room. 

Schedule of Masses for Christmas Eve 
(**Asterisks indicate where incense will be used) 

 
 

Monday, December 24, Vigil Masses 
  4:00 pm  Most Holy Trinity (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 
  4:00 pm  St. Margaret (Fr. David Schlaver) 
  4:00 pm  St. Joseph** (Msgr. René Mathieu) 
  4:30 pm  St. Philip** (Fr. Brad Morin) 
  6:30 pm  Most Holy Trinity (Fr. Joseph Manship) 
  6:30 pm  St. Joseph (Fr. Ron Labarre) 
 
 

Schedule of Masses for Christmas Day 
Tuesday, December 25 
12:00 am (Midnight) St. Joseph** (Fr. Brad Morin) 
  8:00 am  St. Joseph (French) (Fr. Ron Labarre) 
  8:30 am  Most Holy Trinity (Fr. David Schlaver) 
  9:00 am  St. Philip (Fr. Joseph Manship) 
  9:30 am  St. Margaret** (Msgr. René Mathieu) 
11:00 am  St. Joseph** (Fr. Dominic Tumusiime) 

Wrapped gifts with the tag attached  
were needed THIS WEEKEND.  
If you did not bring your gift,  

you can drop it off at the parish  
office at Most Holy Trinity Church 

by Wednesday, December 19. 

9¦/I!wL{¢L/ aLbL{¢9w{ ¢h ¢I9 Iha9.h¦b5Υ hǳǊ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ 
/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ƎƛƊ ϧ ŎŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ IƻƳŜōƻǳƴŘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ tŀǊƛǎƘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǝŜǎΦ 
9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǝŎ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƳŜōƻǳƴŘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ŀǊŜ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƻ 
ǎǘƻǇ ōȅ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƛƴ ƻŶŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǇƛŎƪ ǳǇ ŀ ƎƛƊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ȅƻǳ ǾƛǎƛǘΦ 

mailto:Donna.Caron@portlanddiocese.org


SAINT  JAMES  CATHOLIC  SCHOOL  

25 Graham Street             Phone 207-282-4084 
Biddeford, ME 04005               FAX 207-286-3693 
E-mail GSPschools@portlanddiocese.org 
Website www.sjsbiddeford.org 
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 As we prepare for the future, we build upon the faith and sacrifice of 
our ancestors creating hope for the future. 
 

Now there is a special opportunity for all parishioners to strengthen our 
parish and to ensure that our legacy of faith will continue in perpetuity. 

St. James School Endowment Fund 
with the Catholic Foundation of Maine 

For more information on how you can build this important fund for our parish, 
contact Elizabeth Badger, Executive Director, the Catholic Foundation of Maine, 
207-321-7820 or elizabeth.badger@catholicfoundationmaine.org. 

Saint James has two endowment funds. 
One is a savings account for the school and the other is for 

scholarships. If you want to donate to either one, please contact 
The Catholic Foundation of Maine at (207) 321-7894 to either make a 

donation or to remember us in your estate planning. 
Let us be sure that we always have a Catholic school in the area 

by supporting this outreach of Good Shepherd Parish. Thank you. 

Yankee Candle Fundraiser: Saint James School is having a 
Yankee Candle fundraiser. There is an online ordering section on 

yankeecandlefundraising.com where you can place an order for candles 
and gift items. Use code 990080689 when you order and SJS 

will get a portion of the profits. There are some great Christmas 
items. This fundraiser will be ongoing through December! 

Do you order a lot through Amazon? If you do, you can help 
Saint James School by logging into amazon smiles first and selecting 

Saint James School in Biddeford. (There are a lot of Saint James 
Schools so pick the Biddeford school). Then .5% of your 
eligible purchases will be given to Saint James School. 
It doesn't seem like much, but with holiday shopping, 

the cumulative effect of this will be a boost to the school! 
It does not cost you anything. Spread the word! Thank you!! 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/01-0473551 

FAMILY  FAITH  FORMATION  
 

Join us in congratulating our students who have 
celebrated their First Reconciliation! 

Their precious souls, filled with grace, continue to 
prepare for Confirmation and First Communion ï 

please keep them in your prayers! 
 

Please check your grade level schedules for AT 
HOME assignments over the next few weekends. 

 
 

SPEND TIME WITH SCRIPTURE 
Third Sunday of Advent 

ñThe Spirit of the Lord is upon me, because he has anointed me to 
bring glad tidings to the poor.ò ~Gospel Antiphon 

 

Come Holy Spirit, fill us with the gifts and graces we need to accept 
the mission, seek those in need, and share the good news! 

YOUTH & COLLEGE MINISTRY 

YOUNG ADULTS/YOUNG FAMILIES 

 

Middle School (EDGE) Youth Ministry  
occurs most Tuesdays, 6:30 -8:00 pm  
Come for the Christmas Party on Dec. 18! 

 

High School (LifeTeen) Youth Ministry  
occurs most Sundays, 5:30 -7:00 pm.  

LifeTeen continues Sun., Dec. 16 with a Christmas Party! 
Wear your best Ugly Sweater & bring a $5 gag gift 

for the White Elephant gift exchange. 
 

All families are invited to join for Mass on January 13, 
5:30 pm at MHT. 

 

Young Families Fellowship Calendar 
 

Dec. 20, 27, & Jan. 3, 2019: – NO SESSIONS (Christmas Break) 
Jan. 12, 2019 – Family Social Outing: Sledding Excursion 
Jan. 17 – NO SESSION (Theology on Tap) 
 

 

Jan. 12 (Sat.) ï Young Families Sledding Event ï Young couples and 
families with young children are invited to our Young Families Sledding 
Event on January 12! Lee and Michelle Cote have graciously offered to 

host the event at their home in Biddeford. The event will run from 
9:00 am-12:00 noon, open house style (come and go as you wish during 
that time). Please bring a sled if you have one and also a refreshment to 
share. The house will be available in which to warm up, especially for 

cold kiddos or pregnant or nursing moms seeking to rest and visit. 
For planning purposes, please RSVP by Jan 9 (Wed) if possible to Josh 

at joshua.houde@portlanddiocese.org. 
 

YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY: Theology on Tap ï There will be no 
Theology on Tap in December. Our next T.O.T. will be Jan. 17 (Thurs) 

at Pat’s Pizza in downtown Portland, 7-9 pm. 
Father Steven Cartwright will present, “Don’t Walk It Alone: 

The Importance of Christian Community.” We hope to see you then! 

FMI concerning the following events/programs, 
contact youth minister, Catherine Gallerizzo, 

282-4812x117 ; catherine.gallerizzo@portlanddiocese.org. 

Catholic Campus Ministry at the University of New England, Biddeford 
Catholic Undergroundðdetails to come for next semester! 

For details/to join a small group, please contact Catherine Gallerizzo. 
********************************************************************** 

The carpool to Mass at St. Joseph Church will resume on Jan. 20th! 
 

Follow us @noreastercatholic on FaceBook & Instagram 

Also, see the parish website for more details on these and other events: 
https://goodshepherdparish.us/noreastercatholic 

 

FMI contact Campus Minister, Catherine Gallerizzo, at the above info. 

Pictures from last monthôs Weather at Your School 
with Channel 8 representatives! 

https://www.google.com/search?q=catholic+foundation+of+maine&rlz=1C1CHBF_en&oq=Catholic+Foundation+of+maine&aqs=chrome.0.0.4974j0j7&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/01-0473551
mailto:joshua.houde@portlanddiocese.org
mailto:joshua.houde@portlanddiocese.org
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With God all things are possible. (Mark 11:22-25) 

WeShare, our Online Giving Service, is easy to use! Go to 
www.goodshepherdparish.us, and under the "About Us" tab, 
click Online Giving. You can make a one-time or recurring 

donation using a checking/savings account or credit/debit card. 

St. Vincent de Paul Society is open on Wednesdays, 12:30 to 2:30 pm. 
Location is St. James Hall basement, the South St. 
entrance. Donations of saleable items are accepted 

at the receiving door, Mon. - Fri., 8 am to 3 pm. 
Please, NO computers, mattresses or large 

appliances. Monies raised are donated to local 
charities to help those in need. Check Channel 8 for 
snow closings. FMI call Bob/Donna at: 499-7490. 

Dementia Support Group - are you or someone you know in need of 
support or information? This is an ongoing support group for care-givers 
of people with Dementia or Alzheimer’s disease. Meets once/mo. 
FMI call Barbara at Community Partners in Biddeford, 229-4308. 
 
 

Dementia Support Group at Saint Josephôs Rehabilitation & 
Residence in Portland meets on the second & fourth Thurs/mo, 4-5 pm 
in the main conference room. FMI email Agnes, alastoria@sjm-me.org. 

Second Collection This Weekend ï Snow Removal: 
Please help the parish cover costs associated with snow clearing, salting & 
sanding, and the winterization of parish properties. This is an essential part 

of operating over the long Maine winter. Thank you! 
 

Next Weekend ï The regular weekend Masses (Sat. 22nd & Sun 23rd) do not 
have a second collection. Your envelope packet does contain an envelope for the 

holy day, Holy Christmas! This is your envelope for Christmas Vigil and all 
Christmas Day Masses. If it is your wish to add a Christmas gift in addition to 
your weekly donation it can be included with your weekly offertory donation. 

ñTHE PAST is no longer yours; THE FUTURE is not yet in your 
power. You have only THE PRESENT wherein to do good.ò 

ðSt. Alphonsus Liguori 

Thank you to all who participated in the Fall TMIY 
program which concluded on Sat., Dec. 15th. 

There will be No meeting this coming Saturday, 
December 22. 

The TMIY! Spring semester program titled "The Vision of Man 
Fully Alive" will start up on Saturday, January 12th. 

The Vision of Man Fully Alive enables men to experience authentic 
freedom as sons of God. Through living the three-fold mission of 

abiding presence, joyful service and loving sacrifice, their hearts and 
homes will experience the joy that God desires. To sustain them on 

their spiritual journey, the men will be led directly to the three spiritual 
foods that Christ himself proclaims: The Eucharist, The Word of God, 

and The Will of God. We look forward to seeing you. 
**Meetings: Sat. AM in the youth room at MHT. Begins w/ prayer: 

6:30; Coffee & Social time: 6:45; DVD program: 7:00. 
FMI: Ken, 590-5805 or Dave, 590-5198. 

ϧ 
 

Good Shepherd Parish is supporting the 2018 
“Northern York County Toys for Tots Campaign” for children from families 
in need. There will be a toy collection box placed in all churches thru 
Sun., Dec. 16. Please bring in new, unwrapped toys, to help the less 
fortunate children in our parish communities. If you know of a family in 
need this Christmas, they can apply online at www.toysfortots.org 
Northern York County & click on “Request Toys”, which began Nov. 1. 
 

What kind of toys are most needed each year?     For Teens, age 13-17: 
Sporting goods, makeup, jewelry, watches, crafts, educational games, 
mp3 players, cameras, Lego sets, video gaming systems, headphones, hair 
accessories, movies and board games.       For Newborn to 2 years of age: 
crib mobiles, Johnny jump-ups, walkers, educational toys of all kinds. 

Did you know an estimated 200-300 women are 
trafficked in Maine each year? The Good Shepherd 
Sisters have been serving this vulnerable population 

through their program: Hope Rising which is Maine’s 
first residential treatment program & safe house for 

survivors of human trafficking. To learn more about how you can 
support this critical program visit www.HopeRisingME.org 

or on Facebook at www.facebook.com/HopeRising.StAndreHome/. 
In this season of giving, help improve a life by giving a donation to help 

a survivor of human trafficking. Visit sistersagainsttrafficking.org. 

Breakfast at St. Margaret Hall, Sun., Dec. 16: KofC Council #2266 
of Old Orchard Beach are hosting this breakfast from 8:00 to 10:00 am 

to benefit the Knights’ Charities. 

Good Shepherd Parish Christmas Fair 2018 
 

Thank you! Thank you! Thank you! We could not have done 
it without all of you. To our volunteers, our donors, our 
parishioners and all who made our 2018 Christmas Fair a huge 

Success, we would like to say, “Thank you”. We would like to give a 
special thank you and acknowledgement to our businesses that come 

through for us on an annual basis. Those businesses include: 
 

All About Time; Amatos Biddeford; Apache Campground; Audie 
Agency Insurance; Bangor Savings Bank; Beaupre Fuels; Biddeford 
Auto Wash; Biddeford Bottle & Can Redemption; Biddeford Savings 

Bank; Bob’s Discount Furniture; Bonanza; Carriage House; Casco 
Bay Lines; Catholic Financial Home Office; Catholic Financial Life 
Chapter N-120; Catholic Financial Life Chapter N-160; Children’s 
Museum; Cote Funeral Home; Dan Bastarache Insurance: Danielle 

Marie Photo; Diane Jandreau Mary Kay; Dupuis Hardware; Fernleaf 
Bakery and Coffee House; Good Shepherd Parish; GSP 50/50 Club; 
Hamilton’s Driving School; Hannaford Brothers; Hope Memorial 
Chapel; Houde’s Hair Fashions; Jimmy the Greek; Kentucky Fried 
Chicken/Taco Bell Sanweco; Knights of Columbus; Krispy Kreme; 

Louis Pizza; MAC’s BBQ and Catering; Maine Audubon; 
Maine Diner; Maine Wildlife Park; Manson’s Marine; Marden’s; 

Marie Fortier LaBrecque Avon Distributor; Mattress by Appointment; 
Mr. & Mrs. Anonymous; Mrs. Anonymous; National Distributors; 
None Such Books; People’s Choice Credit Union; Pizza by Alex; 

Plastic Supply Inc; Portland Glass; Prescott Metal; Prestige House of 
Flowers; Reny's Department Store; Robin’s Confections; Rousseau 

Insurance; Saco Biddeford Savings Institution; Saco House of Pizza; 
Saco Sports and Fitness; Saco Valley Credit Union; Seacoast 
Adventures; Seasonal Corner; SPB Plumbing and Heating; 

Starbucks; Subway; Superior Sign Inc; The Abbey Catholic Book & 
Gift Shop; The Arena; The Family of Jackie Marcotte; The Spa at 

River’s Edge; Three Sisters Restaurant; TJ's Pizza; Trillium; 
Vacation Bible School; Weirs Motors; Wholesale Auto. 

 

To these businesses and to everyone else who helped to contribute to 
our Christmas Fair, we say thank you and may the good Lord 
bless you and keep you this Christmas Season and Always. 

~ Dan & Denise Bastarache and the entire Christmas Fair committee 

Requests: If anyone can stay a few minutes to help tidy up the 
church directly after the 4:00 pm Mass at St. Joseph (picking up 

bulletins, putting up kneelers, etc.), it would be greatly appreciated. 
 

Also, please do not bring food/beverages besides water into our 
parish churches (except for children/adults with special needs) 
as some of these items have been leaving a trail/stains behind. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

Due to the early bulletin submission deadlines to the publisher, 
the Offertory Collection Reports are unavailable this week but will be 

reported ASAP. Thank you for your understanding. 
 – Parish Administration 

Rosary Guild continues on Wednesdays, 5-6 pm at room in MHT 
Hall: Many opportunities for helping include: cutting rope to length; 

counting of beads; inspection of rosaries post production; putting 
them all in the bags w/ prayer card, and of course, 

making the rosaries. Please join us weekly or even once in awhile! 

Reminder to pick up Parish Directories: 
If you had your picture taken and have NOT YET picked up 

your parish directory, please drop by the parish office. 
Office hours: M-R: 8:30a–4:30p  &  F: 8:30a-12:00p. Thank you! 

http://www.toysfortots.org
http://www.HopeRisingME.org
http://www.facebook.com/HopeRising.StAndreHome/


Prayer for the Success of the Catholic Appeal 
Lord Jesus Christ, Your goodness is without measure. 

The gifts you bestow on me are countless. 
You continuously pour out your grace on me and those 
in my life. I am forever grateful. Strengthen your family 
of faith, Lord, so each person we encounter may feel 
your love through our actions. In all that we do, conform us always 
to your holy will. Through the intercession and example of the Blessed 
Virgin Mary & St. Joseph, help us always to be as loving to others 
as they were to you. I make this prayer in your Holy Name. Amen. 

G  S  P                  T  S   A                 D  16, 2018 

 

OFFERTORY COUNTING: Each Monday and Tuesday morning 
volunteers donate their time to sort and count for deposit our weekend 
collections. In order to expedite this process and make the work easier 
we would greatly appreciate your cooperation with the following: 

¶ please avoid the use of scotch tape, stickers and staples on the 
offertory envelopes. 
¶ please do not roll, fold, twist or otherwise distort your bills or 

envelopes. 

¶ please only use black or blue ink (no green, red, etc.) 

      ¶ please keep all Diocesan & National second collection donations 
separate from all Parish second collections to ensure a more accurate 
and streamlined administrative process (i.e. use separate checks/
envelopes when designating your gift). 
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY & SUPPORT 

Job Postings: 
 

Good Shepherd Parish is looking to hire a part-time bookkeeper for 
approximately 16-19 hrs/week. The hours can be worked over 3, 4 or 5 days 

per week. Preferred candidates would have prior bookkeeping experience 
(with Accounts Receivable & Payable processing), be organized, and 

familiar with MS Office applications (Excel, Word, Outlook). If interested 
submit resume and 2 references to goodshepherd@portlanddiocese.org. 

 

 

Marie Joseph Spiritual Center, Biddeford Pool 
MAINTENANCE WORKER and PER-DIEM KITCHEN WORKER 

needed. Contact Sr. Sue Bourret, 207-284-5671. 
 

Cluster 22 Churches of St. Bartholomew (Cape Elizabeth), St. John & 
Holy Cross (South Portland), & St. Maximilian Kolbe (Scarborough): 

 

Coordinator of Childrenôs Faith Formation (Pre-K-5): Seeking an 
individual who loves sharing their faith with children. Part-time position will 
provide “vision” & direction to the cluster’s efforts in ministry to young 
people, Pre-K thru 5th grade. Responsibilities include coordinating & oversee-
ing weekly faith formation sessions, planning activities, supporting & training 
catechists, recruiting volunteers, and aiding w/sacramental prep. 
 

Faith Formation Director: Seeking a full-time charismatic person to plan, 
develop, organize, & oversee the Faith Formation Programs for the cluster. 
This individual will be responsible for supervising the Coordinator of Chil-
dren’s Faith Formation, Middle & High School Youth Ministry Coordinator, 
and Family & Adult Faith Formation & Sacramental Prep Coordinator. 
Middle and High School Youth Ministry Coordinator: Seeking a 
dynamic individual to serve as a part-time youth minister. This position is first 
& foremost a relational ministry that invites youth grades 6-12 into a growing 
relationship with Jesus Christ & His Church. The successful candidate must be 
a practicing Catholic, enjoy working with youth, have a solid background in 
Catechesis, be willing to become certified, possesses excellent interpersonal 
skills, & have a willingness to work evenings/weekends. 
Pastoral/Faith Formation Administrative Assistant: This part-time position 
seeks a detail-oriented individual responsible for secretarial, administrative, 
& related office services to the Pastoral Life Coordinator and FF staff. 
Mail/email a cover letter & resume to Katie Benedict, Business Manager, 
150 Black Point Rd, Scarborough, 04074; katie.benedict@portlanddiocese.org. 

Greetings from Teddy Buddies! Thank you all who 
donated used toys, plastic bags and unscented laundry 

soap. Last year 3300 toys were given to children in need. 
Toys are sent to Friends of the Community Food Pantry, 

St. Louis Day Care, and Partners in World Health. 
Good Shepherd Parish is a loving family! ~ Marguerite Desrochers 

FMI/to donate: 282-1326; Facebook.com/TeddyBuddiesByMarguerite 

mailto:katie.benedict@portlanddiocese.org

